
810 Neeb Road • Cincinnati, OH 45233 

www.olv.org  

December 30, 2018 • The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary & Joseph 

Mass Schedule 

 

Weekend Masses 

Saturday: 4:30pm 

Sunday: 8:45am & 11:00am  

 

Daily Masses 

Monday-Saturday: 8:30am 

 

Reconciliation 

Monday: 7:30pm 

Saturday: 3:30pm 

Sunday: 8:00am & 10:15am 

Contact 

Information 

 

Parish Office Hours:  

M-F, 8am-4pm 

Parish Office: 922-4460 

Parish Fax: 922-5476 

School Office: 347-2072 

School Fax: 347-2073 

Office of Religious 

Education: 347-2071 

 

**If you or a loved one 

are in the hospital, please 

notify the Parish Office. 

FOLLOW US  

@OLVDELHI  

FOR PICTURES,  

UPDATES, & 

MORE 
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Liturgical Calendar and Mass Intentions 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, December 30: The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, & Joseph 

8:45AM    † Joe, Jill, and John 

 11:00AM    † Clarence Kathmann 

 

Monday, December 31: 7th Day of the Octave of the Nativity  

8:30AM    † Mary Schneider 

 

Tuesday, January 1: Solemnity of Mary, The Holy Mother of God 

10:00AM          † Bonnie Otten 

7:00PM    For Vocations 

 

Wednesday, January 2: Sts. Basil the Great & Gregory Nazianzen 

8:30AM     † Laura Hutzel and Fammily 

 

Thursday, January 3: Christmas Weekday         

8:30AM    † Ben Loechtenfeldt 

 

Friday, January 4: St. Elizabeth Ann Seton 

8:30AM     † Uranio Spatola 

 

Saturday, January 5: St. John Neumann 

8:30AM     † Jim & Cathy Kathmann 

4:30PM     † Betty Mueller 

 

Sunday, January 6: The Epiphany of the Lord 

8:45AM    † Harry Lonneman 

 11:00AM    People of Our Lady of Victory 

 

 

Directory 

Fr. Benedict O’Cinnsealaigh 

Parish Priest 

922-4460 / frben@olv.org 

Mr. Charley Jenkins 

Deacon 

922-4460 / charmar@fuse.net 

Mr. Mark Machuga 

Deacon 

922-4460 ext. 8895 / 

deaconmark@olv.org 

 

Staff 

Amy Borgman 

School Principal 

347-2072 /  

borgmana@olv-school.org 

Sara Gonnella 

Administrative Assistant  

347-8810 / secretary@olv.org 

Randi Hom 

Director of Communications 

347-8824 / admin@olv.org 

Bruce Laake 

Business Manager 

347-8826 / businessmgr@olv.org 

Elaina McCormick 

Director of Sacred Music 

347-8830 / musicdir@olv.org 

Karen Meyer 

Bookkeeper 

347-8827 / kmeyer@olv.org 

Jennifer Reinkemeyer 

Pastoral Assistant 

347-8823/ jreinkemeyer@olv.org 

Jonathan Schaefer 

Director of Religious Education 

347-8825 / jschaefer@olv.org 

Andy Spinney 

Director of Planning, 

Involvement, & Development 

347-8819 / getinvolved@olv.org 

Tommy Youngman 

Maintenance Supervisor 

922-4460 / maint@olv.org 

 

St. Vincent de Paul 

At Christmas this year, through your 

gifts, the Society of St. Vincent de Paul 

was able to bring the joy and hope to 

our brothers and sisters who are poor 

by assisting 8 families, providing $1,794 

for utility and rent bills, etc. 

 

�� With the assistance of the OLVictory food pantry we delivered 

a box of food for Thanksgiving to 30 families.    

�� With the assistance of the OLVictory food pantry and the giving 

tree we delivered a box of food and Christmas gifts to 34 fami-

lies.  

On behalf of the less fortunate that received assistance this holi-

day season we want to say thank you to the entire parish for your 

generosity.  

God Bless You! 
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Holy Family 

There is a famous 

movie reel and 

photo shot of 

General Douglas 

MacArthur jump-

ing from a boat 

and walking to 

the beach 

through the 

waves as he 

“triumphantly” 

returns to retake 

the Philippine Is-

lands from the Japanese. The message is clear 

“the triumphant conqueror returns.” We see a 

similar vision of strength in the painting by the 

German-American artist Emanuel Leutze of 

General Washington standing at the bow of a 

boat as he leads the Continental Army across 

the Delaware to defeat the Hessians at Tren-

ton. Strength, power, wealth, and status, these 

are things that the world tells us are important. 

These are the “values,” “virtues,” and the traits 

of people who will get somewhere in life and 

will be able to help us move up the greasy 

pole. Put your confidence, the world says, in 

these things, in these people. 

 

When God sent His Son into the world, He 

could have chosen any place, people, social 

situation or family. He could have sent His Son 

into the family of the Emperor of Rome, the 

household of the King of Israel, the High King of 

Ireland, or the Emperor of China or Japan. God 

could have sent His Son as a grown man, as 

the general of His army of Angels, as a fierce 

warrior and King of Heaven. But God didn’t do 

that. 

 

Of all the ways God could have sent His Son 

into the world He sent Him as a baby, to a cou-

ple, who were humble and poor, who lived 

simply and devoutly, and whose names were 

Mary and Joseph. God sent His Son into a fami-

ly just like the families we all know, the type of 

families we all come from, and the type of 

families we all have and belong to. God sent 

His Son Jesus into a family like yours to parents 

like you. 

 

Saint Luke tells us that Jesus “grew” in grace 

and wisdom. This means that Mary and Joseph 

were His teachers. “Grace” means the ways 

and life of God and “wisdom” means the 

knowledge of this world and how to apply it for 

the sake of goodness, compassion and justice. 

Wisdom means knowing the value of a thing, 

not just the price, the truth of a thing and not 

just its usefulness. Jesus learned these things – 

He learned them from His parents – because 

this is what they taught, how they lived, and 

who they were. Jesus learned by being with 

them. 

 

God sent His Son to Mary and Joseph because 

He loved Him, and He know they would love 

Him. Is there any child we know of who does 

not come from God? Is there any child we 

know of who God does not love? There is no 

child who is not God’s child. There is no child 

He loves less than He loved His Son Jesus. For all 

children are sons and daughters of God. God 

does for them what He did for His own Son. 

God still sends His children into families. He asks 

us to do for them what He asked Mary and Jo-

seph to do for Jesus. He asks parents to love 

them as God loves. He asks us to teach them, 

raise them, care for them, provide for them, as 

Joseph and Mary raised Jesus. 

 

If God sent His children to you, well then God 

must believe that you have the potential to be 

the best father, the best mother, for this partic-

ular child. He didn’t send your child to some-

one else. God sent His child to you. That means 

God has confidence in you. No one can be 

the parent, the mother, father, that you can 

be. God believes in you – don’t be afraid to 

believe in yourself. It’s never too late to be the 

parent God knows you can be, and our chil-

dren need you to be that father or mother. 

Every family is called to be a Holy Family. 
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This Week at OLV 

Monday, December 31 - No Adoration 

8:30am — Mass (Church) 

3:00pm — Athletics (CC Main Hall) 

Tuesday, January 1 

10:00am — Mass (Church) 

7:00pm — Mass (Church) 

7:00pm — Ladies CRHP 6 (CC Meeting Room) 

Wednesday, January 2 

8:30am — Mass (Church) 

3:00pm — Athletics (CC Main Hall) 

7:00pm — Rosary Group (Chapel) 

Thursday, January 3 

8:30am — Mass (Church) 

3:00pm — Athletics (Main Hall) 

Friday, January 4 

8:30am — Mass (Church) 

9:15am — Church Cleaning (Church) 

7:00pm — Old Timers (Cafeteria) 

7:00pm — Holy Hour for the Dying (Chapel) 

Saturday, January 5 

8:00am — Play Set Construction (CC Main Hall) 

8:30am — Mass (Church) 

3:30pm — Confession (Chapel) 

4:30pm — Mass (Church) 

Sunday, January 6 

8:00am — Confession (Chapel) 

8:45am — Mass (Church) 

8:45am — RCIA Class (CC Meeting Room) 

10:15am — Confession (Chapel) 

11:00am — Mass (Church)  

7:00pm — Men’s CRHP 4 (CC Conference Room) 

8:30pm — Men’s Ministry Group (PC Room) 

WEEKLY OFFERING 

DECEMBER 23, 2018 

Figures for the December 23rd  

collection were not available at the  

time of publication of this bulletin.  

They will be included in next week’s bulletin.  

Thank you for your understanding. 

WEEKLY OFFERING 

DECEMBER 16, 2018 

Envelopes & Cash   $9,341 

Electronic Contributions   $4,510 

Total   $13,851 

 

YTD Actual (25 weeks)   $367,849 

YTD Budget (25 weeks)   $347,570 

Collection  OVER Budget   $20,279 

 

Reminder! 

The Parish Office and School  

are closed for the holidays. 

 

The Parish Office will reopen January 2. 

School resumes on January 7. 
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Happening at OLV 

Ministry & Organization 

Contacts 

ADULT RELIGIOUS ED TEAM 

Peggy Korte, 941-3022 

ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION 

Joe Steinwert, 470-6230 

BEREAVEMENT 

Teresa Humphrey, 922-2229 

BOY SCOUTS 

John Weber, 941-9116 

CEMETERY 

Carol Weisker, 347-8812 

CHRIST RENEWS HIS PARISH 

Susan Meyer, 706-9950 

CUB SCOUTS 

Ron Lewis, 451-6487 

EDUCATION COMMISSION 

Melanie Broxterman, 703-9140 

FINANCE COMMISSION 

Tom Butler, 941-6595 

GIRL SCOUTS 

Cathy Dezarn, 922-4141 

HOLY SMOKES 

Brian Austing, 607-5869 

LADIES OF VICTORY (LOV) 

Michelle Vollmer, 941-9406 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION 

Jim & Pauline Grome, 922-5659 

PASTORAL COUNCIL  

Todd Allgeyer, 295-6603 

PEACE & JUSTICE COMMISSION 

Angie Aull,  616-3378 

PTO 

Jill Accurso, 532-0298 

Tricia Vonderahe, 479-9865 

ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 

Paul Kenkel, 922-4460 

USHERS 

Dave Haller, 451-7678 

WORSHIP COMMISSION 

Roberta Ferkins, 941-3157 

Bless this House 

20 + C + M + B + 19 

Have you ever seen the inscription 20+C+M+B+19 written in chalk 

over the entrance to Churches and homes? It is an ancient tradi-

tion in the Church to ask for the blessing if the Magi on the Feast of 

the Epiphany (6

th

 January) and for the coming year. The ritual is 

simple: take chalk and write: 20 + C + M + B + 19 above/near the 

entrance of your home. 

The letters have two meanings. First, they represent the initials of 

the names of the Magi — Caspar, Malchior, and Balthazar — who 

followed the star to Bethlehem to honor Jesus. However, they also 

stand for the abbreviated Latin phrase, Christus mansionem bene-

dicat:�“May Christ bless the house.” The “+” signs represent the 

cross, and the “20” at the beginning and the “19” at the end mark 

the year.  

All you need to do is write the inscription and ask God to bless and 

protect your home and family. You can add any other intention 

you want. Also, sometimes it is not possible to write above the en-

trance to the home so anywhere around the door will do. Fr. Ben 

adds two crosses: +20+C+M+B+19+ (cross at beginning and end – 

the Irish, what are you going to do!). 

Need Tuition Assistance? 

Once again The Catholic Education Foundation for the Archdio-

cese of Cincinnati is offering over $2 million of needs-based tuition 

assistance to Catholic school students for the 2019-2020 school 

year. Families can apply for tuition assistance of up to $1,000 per 

student. For elementary school (K-8) tuition assistance, the appli-

cation period deadline is January 21, 2019. To learn more and ap-

ply go to: http://www.catholicbestchoice.org/  

Due date for tuition assistance application is a little earlier than in 

the past – don’t miss your chance for help if you need it! 
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Ministry Schedule 

 *  indicates Vessel Cleaner 

Daily MassesDaily MassesDaily MassesDaily Masses    Altar Servers Lectors 

Extraordinary  

Ministers 

Monday 8:30AM 

December 31 

Mitchell Kelly 

Joey Sinnard 

Roberta Ferkins  

Tuesday 10:00AM 

January 1 

Carson Behrendt 

Andrew Costa 

Jack Davis 

Drew Murphy 

Pat Stetter 

Cathy Kappa 

Emma Austing * 

Lauren Frederick * 

 

Wednesday 8:30AM 

January 2 

Madie Martin 

Elizabeth Schulter 

Esther Geiermann  

Thursday 8:30AM 

January 3 

Jaden Walpole 

Luke Wilms 

School Mass Lectors  

Friday 8:30AM 

January 4 

Jacob Knepfle 

Casey Sullivan 

Roberta Ferkins  

Saturday 8:30AM 

January 5 

Bobby Asman 

Garry Asman 

Rose Marie Niemeyer  

Tuesday 7:00PM 

January 1 

Toby Brubaker 

Jack Cain 

Eric Lynn 

Ethan Plagge 

2 Lectors Needed 

Joellen Knepfle * 

Janet Luthy * 

Weekend MassesWeekend MassesWeekend MassesWeekend Masses    Altar Servers 

Lectors 

Extraordinary  

Ministers 

Saturday 4:30PM 

January 5 

 

Carson Behrendt 

Andrew Costa 

Joey Sinnard 

Ethan Vonderahe 

Mary Feist 

Lector Needed 

Larry Grote * 

Ashley Galbraith * 

Meghan Davitt 

Sunday 8:45AM 

January 6 

 

Gregory Carlton 

Nicholas Evans 

Tyler Garrison 

Ben Johnson 

Genevieve Kenney 

Mary Licata 

Olivia Mohs * 

Julie Machuga * 

Kathy Hengstebeck 

Scott Menner 

Hailey Doerflein 

Cathy Kappa 

Sunday 11:00AM 

January 6 

 

Michael Faillace 

Daniel Millea 

Jake Vollmer 

Lector Needed 

Erin Honkomp 

Elizabeth Busch * 

Myra Kathmann * 

Kathy Seider 

Religious Education 

There will be no Religious Education classes Monday nights on December 31st. 

Class will resume on Monday, January 7th. 

Baseball and Softball 2019 

Signups are now open for Baseball and Softball for the 2019 season. The regis-

tration period will close on January 6

th

, 2019.    
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Happening at OLV 

OLV Food Pantry 

On Monday, Dec. 17th, we 

packed & distributed 160 food 

boxes to those in need. We 

have many to thank for this: 

 

�� Our faithful parishioners 

who continue to place 

food items in the cupboard 

& barrel, and donate 

financially. 

�� The Tuesday gals & 

seasonal folks who are all 

so faithful and know 

exactly what to do. 

�� The Delhi Firemen for their 

financial support and 

especially their time 

carrying boxes to cars. 

�� Victory students and 

Religious Education for 

Caring & Sharing, and 

carrying boxes. 

�� To St. Vincent de Paul 

Church who collected for 

us on 3 weekends. 

�� To St. Al’s in Sayler Park for 

food and financial help. 

�� To Matthew 25 for 1200lbs 

of food. 

�� To all other groups who 

donated. 

 

Thank you to all you wonderful 

people! Everyone together 

makes events like these 

happen. 

 

Happy New Year! 

- 

Teresa Humphrey, OLV Food 

Pantry Coordinator 

 

A Wonderful Christmas 

Presence to our Food Pantry - 

Welcome to Jenny Smyth, 

Our new Food Pantry 

Coordinator! 

 

SIGN UP FOR FORMED!  

Enter Parish Code: c82551 

to get access for free! 

 

Don’t forget -There’s a FORMED 

App for Apple & Android that you 

can use on the go! 

FORMED Pick of the Week 

www.olvdelhi.formed.org 
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Happening at OLV 

New CD! 

Light in the Darkness 

Patrick Lencioni is the founder of The Ta-

ble Group and the author of 10 books 

which have sold over 4 million copies and 

been translated into more than 25 lan-

guages. Additionally, The Wall Street Jour-

nal called him one of the most sought af-

ter business speakers in America. In this 

talk given at the FOCUS National Confer-

ence, Patrick provides a hopeful yet cau-

tionary lesson about the dangers of living 

a partially Christian life. 

Pick one up in the CD rack  

by the Chapel today! 

Cincinnati Catholic  

Men’s Conference 

June 15, 2019 

The speaker lineup has just been  

announced: 

Matt Birk 

Super Bowl Champion 

 

Rich Donnelly 

Major League Baseball Coach 

 

Fr. Leo Patalinghug 

TV/Radio/EWTN & Cooking 

 

Get all the details and purchase tickets 

today at: 

www.CincinnatiMensConference.com 
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Sacrament of Baptism 

 

Are you interested in having  

your child baptized?  

 

Baptism Parent Meeting  

Sunday, February 3rd 

12:30pm in the PC Room  

 

To register, please contact  

Jonathan Schaefer at 513-347-

2071. 

Spring Semester Begins Soon!  

Visit Athenaeum.edu to learn about our spring semester classes 

for lay students. Classes take place on weeknight evenings or Sat-

urday mornings. This term we are offering classes in New Testa-

ment Scriptures; Catechesis; Using Scripture in Parish Ministry; Ec-

clesiology; Domestic Church; RCIA & Sacramental Preparation; 

Contemporary Issues in Moral Theology and a few others. We of-

fer classes at both the non-degreed certificate level and the 

master’s level. Graduate level classes take place at the main 

campus in Mt. Washington.  The certificate classes take place at 

the Mt. Washington Campus and also at the Good Shepherd Par-

ish in Montgomery. Contact us for more info: LPMP (Lay Pastoral 

Ministry Program Office), 513/231-1200 or 

byoder@athenaeum.edu or smcgurgan@athenaeum.edu  

THANK YOU!�

Our bulletins are furnished to the 

Parish without charge. The ad-

vertisements that appear on the 

back page completely defray 

all publishing costs with which 

the church would otherwise be 

burdened. Please patronize 

these businesses as a thank you 

for their kind generosity! 

Our Next Virtus  

Session  

at Our Lady of Victory is: 

Wednesday, January 9, 2019 

Register online at 

www.virtusonline.org 

Virtus Training  

Bulletin Reminder 

Thank you to all of our coaches, 

catechists, aides, volunteers, 

and others who work with chil-

dren at our parish. Please re-

member to read your monthly 

bulletins at www.virtusonline.org. 

Your time and efforts are greatly 

appreciated! 

Boys Volleyball Sign-ups 

Boys Volleyball sign-ups are here!  For anyone in grades 3-8 want-

ing to be a part of our highly successful volleyball program please 

sign-up between now and  December 29

th

. Our program has ex-

celled due to the quality of our coaches whose emphasis on in-

struction and fundamentals has allowed us to be successful play-

ing volleyball the “right way”.  

At this time, there will be three levels (3

rd

/4

th

 grade, 5th/6

th

 grade 

and 7

th

/8

th

 grade).   It is a shorter season than most sports and 

games are typically played on Saturday and Sunday after 4:00, 

so as not to conflict with other Spring sports.  Please go to  

olvdelhi.org, then go to Athletics, and then click on OLV AA Reg-

istration. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact 

me at kevin.kelly@cbws.com.” 

Umpires Needed 

The Western Baseball Conference (WBC) is seeking umpires for 

the 2019 baseball season. The WBC season runs from March 30 

through the end of June. Umpire training classes are tentatively 

scheduled to be held on the Saturday mornings of February 23, 

March 2 and March 9 from 9:00am – noon at Our Lady of Victory 

cafeteria. On-field sessions are tentatively scheduled for March 

16-17 and/or March 23-24 at Our Lady of Visitation fields. Umpires 

must be at least a freshman in high school and have reliable 

transportation to and from games. No prior experience as an um-

pire is required, but a working knowledge of baseball is strongly 

recommended. New umpires are required to attend each of the 

three classroom sessions and at least one of the on-field sessions.  

The cost for the training is $20 for new umpires.  Umpire fees will 

start at $40 per game for the 2019 season.  If interested, please 

send an email with your contact information to Rob Reid, WBC 

Umpire Coordinator, at rreid@catholiccincinnati.org. 


